DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 15th July 2014 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT  Cllrs. Leggate (Chairman), Alexander,  Butler, Coates-Smith, Loveridge, Reeve, Smith, Tooze, County Cllr Michael Gower & District Cllr Barry Slater. 1 member of the public attended.
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. Mr Poupard spoke briefly about the Emergency Plan, community orchard and the water supply to the allotment.
07.01
APOLOGIES.  Received from Cllr Hare.
07.02
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. There were no declarations of interest.
07.03
MINUTES. 

1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, after a discussion it was proposed that two sentences be removed from the draft. This was passed 4 votes to1. Minutes to be signed by the chairman when amended.

2. The chairman advised Cllrs on the roles of Clerk to the Council and Responsible Financial Officer. He again asked that all matters should be directed through the chair. 
 07.04
PLANNING


 1. Chemical disposal point & 3 electrical hook up points – Hill Farm Lymballs lane. Received after agenda published.  No objections.

2. Advance notice has been received from SCDC re a review of the councils development plan in relation to saved policies from previous plans and physical limits boundaries. A package is being sent to the parish outlining our current planning position in order that planners can open a “conversation” with the parish.

07.05
FINANCE


1. A report from our external auditor, BDO, showed that the accounts for Darsham Parish Council were in order. 


2. It was agreed to postpone the review of the register of assets until September when details of equipment for the water pump on the allotment would be better known. It was also noted that the location of the deeds for the allotments needed investigation and that the allotments were registered with Land Registry. The two new grit bins have yet to be purchased and sited.
07.06
After a lengthy discussion it was agreed that fruit trees for a community orchard could be accepted as a gift to the parish. Names of people donating  trees would be recorded in the council minutes. The council would not negotiate a blanket discount for trees donated to the orchard as this would require the purchase to be recorded in the council accounts. Purchase costs of the trees were a matter for the individual.
07.07
Cllr Smith reported that the bore hole for water on the allotments had been sunk. Unfortunately the water found was below the depth for a hand pump to work. A 12v pump has been placed in the bore and a collection tank sunk into the ground.  It is intended that a battery and solar panel to charge it will be fitted.  It is hoped that this will be at little or no extra cost to the original estimate, however this is to be followed up with the contractor by Cllr Smith and the Chairman. The size of the collection tank will also be investigated.


It was agreed by a majority that, as water was now provided on the allotment, the rent should be raised from 1st Oct 2015 to £20 a year for a full allotment and £10 for half an allotment. Allotment holders to be informed.
07.08
A coffee morning will be held on 9th August by the council in aid of funds for EACH. Tasks were agreed and cakes and prizes were requested.
07.09
PROGRESS REPORTS.

County Cllr Gower detailed funding for broadband was soon to be announced, this could affect whether connections to Darsham would be improved. Transport consultations with EDF re Sizewell build were continuing at a slow pace. District Cllr Slater reported that the way the Community Infrastructure Levy from developers was charged and distributed was soon to change, money would go to all 3 levels of local government, therefore some would be distributed to Parish Council level. Cllr Loveridge reported that all footpaths had been cut and were now passable. The path from Priory lane to the A12 was now in order. Hedges in the parish were causing their annual problem of overgrowing paths and the highway. Notice to be placed in the Fisherman requesting that they be trimmed where necessary.
07.10
CLERKS REPORT. SCDC are offering Cllrs a visit to the Materials Recycling Facility at Gt Blakenham for a party of 8 or more. All Cllrs expressed an interest and the clerk & chairman to arrange dates.
07.11
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

The chairman felt that Coronation Square needed attention. This to be placed on Sept agenda.
07.12
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 9th September 2014 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at  9.00pm.
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